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Committee Secretary 

Senate Standing Committees on Community Affairs 

PO Box 6100 

Parliament House 

Canberra   ACT   2600 

 

Via email: community.affairs.sen@aph.gov.au 

 

8 November, 2021 

 

Dear Committee Secretary 

 

Re: The Aged Care and Other Legislation Amendment (Royal Commission Response 

No. 2) Bill 2021  

 

Occupational Therapy Australia (OTA) welcomes the opportunity to write to the Senate 

Standing Committees on Community Affairs about the Aged Care and Other Legislation 

Amendment (Royal Commission Response No. 2) Bill 2021. Please consider this 

correspondence a submission to the Committees’ inquiry into the Bill and, accordingly, OTA 

has no objection to its being posted on the inquiry website.   

 

OTA is the professional association and peak representative body for occupational 

therapists in Australia. As of September 2021, there were more than 25,300 registered 

occupational therapists working across the government, non-government, private and 

community sectors in Australia. Occupational therapists are allied health professionals 

whose role is to enable their clients to engage in meaningful and productive activities. 

 

Occupational therapists work with older people with a diversity of age-related conditions 

which can adversely affect their ability to participate in the meaningful activities of everyday 

life. Such conditions include poor balance and coordination, memory loss and confusion, and 

vision and hearing loss. Occupational therapists provide services such as physical and 

mental health therapy, chronic disease management, assessments for assistive technology, 

and assessing environment and safety risks. Significantly, occupational therapists are 

specifically trained to enable and support meaningful engagement in the environment of the 

residential aged care facility (RACF), providing residents with a sense of identity, greater 

purpose and enhanced wellbeing. 

 

OTA believes the Aged Care Funding Instrument (ACFI) is profoundly flawed. It ignores the 

full breadth of services that occupational therapists are trained, qualified and eminently able 

to provide. Moreover, the interpretation and application of ACFI is not holistic enough; it does 

not support therapeutic engagement, nor is it aimed at improved or sustained quality of life. 

As a result of these flaws, residents are denied goal or function-directed therapy.  

 

This is professionally frustrating for occupational therapists and a personal tragedy for 

residents.  
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